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KV PEACe Corner
If you have an adolescent in your home or in your life, you may have heard them talk about a 

series on Netflix entitled, 13 Reasons Why, which just released season two on May 18th, 2018.  The 
show is based on a book of the same name by Jay Asher.  Season one is the story of an adolescent 
named Hannah who dies by suicide. Prior to her death she records on video cassettes 13 reasons why 
she chose to kill herself; each recording is dedicated to a specific person. As she planned, a friend 
receives the tapes after her death with instructions to listen to each tape and then pass the tapes to the 
next person who is named. Season two focuses on how her friends are coping with her death and their 
response to listening to the tapes.  

The objective of the series was to start the discussion of suicide and other issues that adolescents face 
today.  Yes, it does that, but some of the episodes are very disturbing and graphic, for example in 
season one her suicide and in season two the assault and rape of a male.  The series includes 
negative issues that teens may be exposed to, such as suicide, bullying, rape, violence, and a thwarted 
school shooting.  

Mental health professionals across the country expressed concern that vulnerable or at-risk youth may 
have increased thoughts of suicide and may attempt to manage difficult situations on their own and not 
involve a parent.  CCHMC Psychiatry encourages parents to be aware of this Netflix series so they can 
decide if they want their child to watch the series.  If parents do allow their child to watch the series, we 
encourage them to watch the series with their child, so they can help to process what was just seen. 

When watching with your child:
• Engage your child in a conversation about the show.
• Listen more than talk: ask them their thoughts and feelings about the topic or focus of the 

show.  
• Share your own thoughts, but be cautious of lecturing or telling them their opinions are “wrong” 

and yours are “right”.
• If they share thoughts about suicide or high-risk behaviors, for themselves or peers, contact a 

mental health professional. 
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From the President

$530,000!!! Wow! I feel blessed to be a part of such a 
dedicated, hardworking group of women.  At the Annual 
Dinner, while waiting for dinner to be served, I was 
listening to Dr. Sorter speak to Linda Richey (our guest 
speaker for the evening).  He said, “Look around this room. 
Do you see all these wonderful women who are so excited 
to raise money for us? They are truly special people!” 
Those words made me so proud.  He genuinely respects 
each of us and is so appreciative for any amount of money 
we raise, as well as the awareness we bring to Cincinnati 
Children’s.

I am so optimistic going into our third year of fundraising 
for the Department of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry! 
We’re surrounded by a hardworking Board of Trustees, 
AMAZING Kindervelt groups, and a wonderful doctor and 
medical team who all support this vital cause. 

Mental health is a very prominent issue in today’s world.  I 
believe we are making a difference for the children.  As I 
look forward to the beginning of my presidency, I see there 
is no stopping us! The summer is filled with all kinds of 
fundraising ideas: Laughter is the Best Medicine comedy 
show (#49) on June 5, Bunko (#56) on July 19, Pool Party 
(#19), and numerous bake sales at the hospital.  Keep up 
the good work; you are the backbone of Kindervelt! 

I hope each and every one of you has a great summer and 
can find time to relax.  The fall has a lot of new adventures 
coming, and together, we can make a difference!

Bonnie Hueneman



Tuesday June 5
7:00pm

Laughter Is The Best 
Medicine Comedy Show 

#49

Go Bananas Comedy Club
8410 Market Place Montgomery 

45242

Thursday July 19
6:00pm-9:00pm

Bunko #56 Wilder City Building 520
Licking Pike 

Wilder KY 41071

Monday October 8
6:00pm-9:00pm

Bunko
#56

Wilder City Building 520
Licking Pike 

Wilder KY 41071

Friday October 26
7:00pm-10:30pm

Kindervelt Fall Ball
*Citywide

Riverside Room
Newport Aquarium

Saturday February 23
3:00pm-5:00pm

Let The Good Times Bowl
*Citywide

Stone Lanes
3746 Montgomery Rd
Norwood OH 45212

Info: Nancy Sanchez
513-478-2370 or 

tennisnoonie@gmail.com
$20 per person 
*Open to public

Info: Debbie Linneman 
859-468-8826 or 

dzlinne@gmail.com soup, salad, 
desserts, split the pot, raffles 

$20 per person

Info: Debbie Linneman 
859-468-8826 or 

dzlinne@gmail.com soup, salad, 
desserts, split the pot, raffles 

$20 per person

Stay tuned for futher 
updates

Info: Kris Spencer 610-308-9615 
or kristinespencer@gmail.com 
or Jean Kackikis 513-533-1277 

or tastebudsjsk@gmail.com 
raffles, cash bar, split the pot 

*Open to public

Thursday July 26
6:00pm-9:00pm

Summer Pool Party
#19

Tena Levine
4464 Raynor Ct

Mason OH 45040

info: Jeanne Reisinger
513-828-8229 or 

Reisinger.jr@gmail.com 
*Open to group

CCHMC
June 27th (11-2) - KV #11
June 28th (10-2) - KV #30

June 29th  (9:30-2) - KV #56
July 16th (9:30-2) - KV #56

July 18th (11-2) - KV #11

- Mark Your Calendars



THANK YOU!! THANK YOU!!   I would like to thank 
everyone for attending the Annual Meeting and for all the 
contributions made to add to the total of $530,000 for KV 
PEACe.  Additionally, thank you to Dr. Sorter and Linda 

Richey for their insight into KV PEACe, my friends in 
Kindervelt #16 for all of their assistance and  help 

preparing for the dinner, Ginny Myer for being our sponsor 
for Cincinnati Women's Club, Linda Lunceford and Pat 

Krumm for their help in setting up and Planes Moving and 
Storage for donating the large wardrobe boxes for the 

presentation of the total!! The many "groovy" outfits were 
fun to see.  It is great to be part of such a wonderful 

organization!   Have a relaxing summer! 

!

Linda Deters
Annual Meeting Chair 2018

Congratulations to Linda for pulling off a fantastic evening 
at the Cincinnati Woman's Club for the Annual Meeting!  
Everything was spectacular -- the food, the speakers, the table 
decorations/favors/flowers, and the Gift Presentation was super 
fun!  We are so very proud of you and all that you do for KV 16. 

Congratulations also to our 30 year member,  Mary Ann 
Thomas, and Sandy Stadtmiller for 20 years. We couldn't 
accomplish all that we do without your support and hours of 
volunteering. 

And one more "thank you" to our officers for KV 16 for the 
coming year and to Linda Rutz and Sandy Keeney for assuming 
additional roles on the Board of Trustees! We are so very proud 
of our members and all that they do!

Marsha Bernecker
KV 16 C
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KV#16  Flying Pig volunteers

KV#22 members support CCHMC and can be seen around town 
supporting other worthy causes. Several members were spotted at 
the Montgomery Woman’s Club fashion show to benefit Dragonfly 

Foundation while others were attending the annual JDRF Gala at the 
Duke Energy Center! We were even seen groovin’ in our hippy 
fashion with go-go boots at the Citywide Annual Dinner at the 

Cincinnati Woman’s Club! Closing out the season with a KV22 dinner 
hosted by our own, Lis Faber, on a glorious spring day!

It is with a touch of sadness we say goodbye to two long 
time members of KV#8, Beth Binasio and Catherine 

Burke, as they each move to a new city and begin a new 
chapter in their life.  We thank them for their dedication 

to Kindervelt and especially for their friendship. 

Saying Goodbye to Wonderful Memebers

KV#77 wishing a Happy Birthday to:

June
Vivian Cosio – June 4
Jill Tapp – June 8

August
Sarah Varda – 8/12
Elaine Santos – 8/12
Karen Geeves – 8/13
Lizzy Harold – 8/21
Terri Kemper – 8/24



RAISES OVER 
$60,000

Co-hosts Becca Schecter, 
Allison Thorton, & Jennifer 

Josh & Chrissie Blatt, 
Dina & Chris Taylor

David & Heidi Rattigan

On the evening of April 27th, 2018, the Ladies of Kindervelt 50 and over 200 
guests gathered at the new Summit Hotel to raise money for Kindervelt’s 

Psychiatric Emergency Assessment Center of Cincinnati Children’s Hospital 
Medical Center.  Supporters enjoyed playing the casino gaming tables as well as the 

raffle and silent auction items while raising over $60,000. With a room 
transformation by Chrissie Blatt Creative, guests placed their bets, had dinner and 
desserts by the bite and danced the night away! Kindervelt #50 “UP” is extremely 

thankful for the support of this year’s sponsors especially our presenting sponsors: 
Celebrity Cruises, Genoa Healthcare, John R Jurgensen, Knowlton, Mercedes of 

Cincinnati and West Chester, Pure Romance and Your Home Team. 
Event Co-Chairs: Jennifer Herzog, Becca Schecter & Allison Thornton

Photographer: Bob White

Emily Stahl, Aparna Shah, 
& Amy Paterno

Jen Byer, Jomana   Dobbs, 
Jen Snow & Macy Hansen

Aparna & Shimul Shah, Tina 
DiSanto, Amy Paterno, 

Amber Kincaid

Alison Kahn, Lisa Consolino, Aperna 
Shah, Elsje Eisenhauer, Johanna 

Kohr, Amy Paterno, Amber Kincaid

Congratulations from all the members of  KV#45 to 
Mary Anne Stenger, the 2018 recipient of the Barbara 

Fitch Award.  Mary Anne has been a member of 
Kindervelt for over 30 years.  Her dedication and 

tireless efforts to make Kindervelt a success have been 
aptly rewarded.  We in KV#45 are very proud of one 
of the hardest working members of the organization 
and our great and true friend!  Thank you for all that 

you do for Cincinnati Children’s and Kindervelt. 

Many thanks to Cathy Brewer and Kelly Mahle for 
chairing our Royal Wedding breakfast! From the raffle baskets to 

the decorations, your enthusiasm was contagious (which was 
especially appreciated given the early morning hour!). Thanks 
also to all the KV#8 members who contributed to the event’s 

success. A jolly good time was had by all as we watched Harry 
and Meghan tie the knot.



10/2/18 -  Mini Kraft Sale - Children’s Hospital
11/10/18 - Princeton HS Viking Village  (New Date)
11/28/18 - Mini Kraft Sale - Children’s Hospital (New Date)
Diana Peters dianaqk@fuse.net

Wine & Dine Raffle a Great Success

Our members wish to thank our outgoing officers for their hard work and 
dedication over the past year:  President Katrina Smith; Vice President Beth 
Pollock; Treasurer Lauri Halmi; Secretary Kate Moore-Colasurd; Membership Chair 
Amanda Gibson; Krafts and Gala Co-Chairs Mary Beth Young and Nancy Morton; Projects 
Chair Mary Beth Young; Publicity Chair Wendy Holschuh; and Sunshine Chair Jill 
Guenther.  We also thank our incoming officers for stepping up and agreeing to serve 
during the 2018-2019 Kindervelt year:  President Katrina 
Smith; Vice President Lisa Robison; Treasurer Lauri Halmi; Secretary Beth 
Pollock; Membership Chair Amanda Gibson; Krafts and Gala Co-Chairs Mary Beth 
Young, Nancy Morton, and Kelly Corsmeirer; Projects Chair Mary Beth Young; 
Publicity Chair Wendy Holschuh; and Sunshine Chair Jill Guenther.  You ladies 
are the best! 

Happy summer birthday wishes to our members Sheila Maxwell (June 10), 
Ruth Wiley (July 6),  Nancy Morton (July 29), and Mary Beth Young (August 
21).  Hope your birthdays are sunny and special!

The East Region's "Wine and Dine Raffle" was a great success, raising $3203 for 
the Hospital!  Congratulations to winner Ree Pebler of Eastsiders (#78) who has 
long been an active Kindervelt member at both the group and citywide levels.  
East Region Leader Wendy Holschuh would like to thank the Region's presidents (Marie 
Tsacalis  (#30 Indian Hill), Jane Bavely (#43 Funtastics), Jessica Cicchinelli (#50 Indian 
Hill), Laura Whitmore (#74 Williams Meadow), Liz Ziegler and Sarah Sullivan (#76 
Terrace Park), and Katrina Smith (#78 Eastsiders)] for their help in organizing the raffle, 
providing the gift cards and bottles of wine, and in selling those tickets.  And, of course, 
thanks to all the people out there who purchased tickets!  We decided at the May 
Leadership Meeting that the Raffle was so successful, we are going to repeat it again 
next year.  So watch for your opportunity to participate in the Raffle again next year! 

Take a moment to tell 
Facebook 

Thank You from KV #78

Enjoy your summer sitting by the pool, 
keeping your hands busy krafting! When 

fall arrives we will have so many beautiful 
items to sell at our Kraft Shows.

Attention Kraft Reps

mailto:dianaqk@fuse.net


Bev Rainier 
with Wagon of Cheer

Denny Baker, Ventriloquist 

Seton and Elder Vocal Ensembles

Cabaret Raffle Winners
Red’s Tickets- Kathy Raabe
Split The Pot- Cheryl Wiwi 
Pedal Wagon- Diana Peters

Ultimate Air Atlanta- Sean Mahon
Rising Sun Package- Cindy & Jim Miller

Wagon of Cheer- Cathy Corrisa 

Dave Allen, Jordan Schad & Elder’s Vocal Ensemble
Maribeth Samoya, Justin Kohler & Seton’s Vocal Ensemble
The Starlight Band
Ventriloquist Denny Baker & others
The Cabaret Committee & Members of KV #68
The Beltsos Family & Price Hill Chili
The Denny Baker Family
Jenny & Tom Bruns, Maggie & Kevin Anneken
Carol Allen, Patsy Emmett, Aimee Shinkle, Sylvia Weber, Nancy Goins & Vicky Raabe

A Special Thanks

Kindervelt #19’s annual fundraiser, Lunch at 
the Links X: Boots and Bling, welcomed over 

130 women and raised $43,000! We used 
Gesture for the silent auction this year and 

were pleased with the results. Thank you to 
everyone who attended and all who so 

generously donated their time, money, and 
items to make this event successful. 

Lunch at the Links X: Boots and Bling



Kindervelt 57 feted our awesome member 
Tracy Smith as she presided over her final 

annual meeting as citywide president. 

Thank you to Jean Kachikis for hosting and preparing a 
DELICIOUS luncheon consisting of salmon with mint chutney 

cream sauce, stawberry spinach salad with toasted pecans, bread 
asparagus with mushrooms and fries with homemade ketchup. 
For dessert Jean prepared a decadent chocolate mousse with 

whipped cream and raspberries.

Thank you to Becky, Muffy, Kris, Mimi, Valerie and Sarah, the 
board, for all their hard work. Your efforts this year have made 

all our projects and activities a success. 

Thank you to Sarah Pritchard for delivering beautiful flowers 
to the board. Thank you to Becky for taking on our next 

project.  Your work is much appreciated.

Kindervelt #3

M
ark Your C

alendars

Let the Good Times Bowl
Stone Lanes

3746 Montgomery 

Saturday, 
February 23

Info: Kris Spencer 610-308-9615 or 
kristinespencer@gmail.com or Jean Kackikis 
513-533-1277 or tastebudsjsk@gmail.com 



On-Going Projects


